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Chiranjebi Devkota <chiranjebi@gmail.com> Wed, Aug 27, 2025 at 2:15 PM
To: president@nrna.org.au, General Secretary <generalsecretary@nrn.org.au>
Cc: vicepresident.wa@nrn.org.au, NT Vice President <vicepresident.nt@nrn.org.au>, vicepresident.sa@nrn.org.au, QLD
Vice President <vicepresident.qld@nrn.org.au>, vicepresident.nsw@nrn.org.au, vicepresident.act@nrn.org.au, Vice
President - Victoria <vicepresident.vic@nrn.org.au>, vicepresident.tas@nrn.org.au, General Secretary
<generalsecretary@nrn.org.au>, NCC Secretary <secretary@nrn.org.au>, Treasurer NRN <treasurer@nrn.org.au>,
joint.treasurer@nrn.org.au, youthcordinator@nrn.org.au, NNNcordinator@nrn.org.au, Spokesperson
<Spokesperson@nrn.org.au>, public.officer@nrn.org.au
Bcc: regmig@gmail.com, keshav kandel <k.kadel@gmail.com>, Surendra Sigdel <surendrasigdel@hotmail.com>, Goba
Katuwal <gobakatuwal@hotmail.com>, Mahendra Oli <mahendra.oli@sic.edu.au>, sdhruba@hotmail.com, Mana K C
<manakc@gmail.com>, TWGG Australia <tonnou@gmail.com>, kcgenesh@hotmail.com,
"nanda@successfinance.com.au" <nanda@successfinance.com.au>, Dinesh Pokharel <dineshkpokharel@gmail.com>,
Swotantra Shah <swot.shah@gmail.com>, "binod.shrestha@gmail.com" <binod.shrestha@gmail.com>

Dear President and General Secretary,

I, Chiranjebi Devkota, Life Member of NRNA Australia, respectfully submit this request for a motion to be formally
included in the agenda of the upcoming Annual General Meeting (AGM).

As you are aware, I have raised concerns regarding the organised creation of fake memberships during the 2025
Election process. Fortunately, due to the upgraded election system introduced by VERO Voting and the prompt
actions of the current leadership and the Election Commission, those fraudulent members were prevented from
casting votes. However, this incident cannot be ignored. It must be addressed transparently and the individuals
responsible must be held accountable.

Key concerns:

More than 350 memberships were created with ill intent using fake documents.

Membership fees were paid by gift cards, in clear violation of organisational rules (which prohibit payment of
more than 4 memberships per card, yet in this case, over 20 were processed on the same card).

These memberships were approved and forwarded for voting to VERO.

Evidence strongly suggests that at least one director of the organisation was directly involved.

Under Australian law and corporate governance standards, any individual found guilty of such misconduct cannot
continue to represent the organisation, as this also constitutes potential criminal activity.

Therefore, I request the AGM to:

1. Approve the establishment of an independent investigation team, mandated by the AGM, with full
authority to investigate and recommend disciplinary and legal actions.

2. For the future, Approval of memberships by a third party not associated with NRNA or its affiliates.

This matter is not only about accountability but also about safeguarding the integrity, credibility, and reputation of
NRNA Australia. Failure to act decisively will risk further reputational decline of our organisation.

I strongly urge that this agenda item be formally included in the upcoming AGM for discussion and resolution.

--
Please feel free to contact me if you need any assistance. 

Regards,

Chiranjebi Raj Devkota
Life Member 
NRNA Australia
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